Minutes
Santa Ana College Paralegal Advisory Committee

June 3, 2009

Santa Ana College A 217

12:00 Noon

1. Welcome new members.

The new members to the committee were welcomed.  Rick Manzano explained the purpose of the committee.

Members present:  Judge Carl Biggs, Cody Fitch, Bart Hoffman, Tom Imboden, Ed Keck, Roxie McClintock, Linda Nunn, Alicia Roane, Hilda Roberts, Sheri Webb, Joanna Burchell, Coreen Mueller, Kevin Mueller, Kai Williamson, Barb Pollinger, Susie Boyle, Brad McGirr, Colby Burchell and Rick Manzano.
2. Review of ABA site visit and compliance issues.

a. Assessment Plan
The committee reviewed the college portfolio plan of assessment.  Committee members reviewed strategies to get input from the legal community.  Members agreed to provide input on employer surveys and to get their managers where appropriate to give feed back for employer surveys.  The use of access to email address for all students was discussed.  
b. General Education Plan

The committee reviewed the documentation developed for a graduation check.  Suggestions were made to post the information on the department web site.
c. Rational Sequence

The suggestions made from the visiting team were discussed.  The legal restrictions placed on Community Colleges in California were discussed.  The committee felt the existing prerequisite on 248 was appropriate.  The committee felt the prerequisite on the 143/144 series was appropriate.  The 100 teachers and counselors should receive the suggested order of classes posted on the department web site.  It needs to be made clear to the counseling staff that 100 should be taken first in the series.
d. Placement

The activities regarding resume writing and job interview skills conducted by the career center were discussed.  Members will consult with their employer/agency to see if an intern program can be developed.
e. Federal Vocational Grant

The application for Federal Vocational Education grant was discussed.

3. State Budget Impact Issues
The state budget  impact was discussed.
4. Review of resources in College Library.
The College and Orange County Law library resources were discussed.  The committee felt the resources were adequate for the objectives of the program.

5. Program Goals and Objectives.
The program goals and objectives were discussed.  Based on input from the committee Rick Manzano will develop a set for 2009-2010 goals for discussion at the next meeting.

6. Program Web site.

The committee reviewed the web site.

7. Next Meeting (Fall 2009)

The next meeting will be an evening meeting at Rick Manzano’s home.  The meetings will be scheduled on the Tue or Wed of the week prior to instruction in the Fall and Spring semester.  The actual dates will be determined when the district sets the academic calendar each year.
